
CHESS NOTES   29.05.14   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 2 North ventured to the south 
bank of the Humber estuary when they visited the Co rn 
Exchange in the picturesque village of Barton-on-Hu mber. 
Our hosts are in their 4 th  season in the Lincolnshire League 
and have made a good impression with their best sea son last 
year they came runners up to Lincoln when we won al l our 
games. 
 
This season it is Scunthorpe B who are the pace set ters who 
have won all 5 of their games including a narrow wi n at 
Lincoln last week and with only a couple of games l eft a 
win was needed to keep alive the slender hope of re taining 
our title. 
 
On board 2 Lincoln’s Dave Bull was paired as white against 
Barton’s Andy Giles with the opening following the Vienna 
game 1. e4 e5 2. Nc3 Nc6 3. Bc4 Nf6 4. d3 h6 5. f4 which 
includes the attacking advance of the f-pawn 5. ... a6 6. a3 
Bc5 7. Nf3 d6 8. fxe5 dxe5 9. h3 Nh5 and black is l ooking 
to exploit Dave’s exposed king but has opened himse lf up to 
a game winning attack (see diagram) – can you see i t? 
 
Dave played 10. Bxf7+ Kxf7 11. Nxe5+ Nxe5 and Dave has 
seemingly sacrificed 2 pieces for 2 pawns but now p layed 
12. Qxh5+ Kg8 13. Qxe5 and has won back the 2 piece s and is 
now 2 pawns to the good and went on to win. 
 
A win also for James Irwin who continues to impress  in his 
first season in competitive chess and a draw for yo urs 
truly meant that Lincoln ran out winners by 2½ to 1 ½. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


